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	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 20th March 2023
At Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	David Hitchiner
	DH
	Leader Herefordshire Council

	
	Mark Pearce

Charles Ingleby
Sharon Smith
Kerry Diamond
	MP

CI
SS
KD
	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Paul Walker
	PW
	Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	Tracey Goodwin
	TG
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Ross Cook
	 RC
	Director Economy & Environment, Herefordshire Council

	
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Environment, Herefordshire Council

	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Ellie Chowns
	 EC
	Cabinet Member for Economy & Environment Herefordshire Council

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above. 
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.  
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
Minutes of the previous meeting held on 16/1/2023 were signed off as a true record.
	

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
AMC reported that he had been in regular contact with MP regarding the HEZ.

	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(a) Update on Chair and Board Arrangements
The Board considered a paper presented by MP which reflected the detailed discussion at the last meeting on 16th January and the actions taken since.  All existing Directors had confirmed they wish to continue in post and CI had agreed to be Chair until the closure of Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited anticipated at the end of March 2024.  The Board approved the recommendations on both aspects to go forward to the Members Board for approval. 
(b) Sales Progress
MP summarised his paper which had previously been circulated to the Board and updated them on current progress.

(c) Delivery Priorities for 2023/24

MP had circulated a paper regarding this prior to the Board Meeting.  The Board agreed an amended set of priorities.
(d) Sign of HEZ Ltd Accounts

MP had circulated a paper concerning the 2021/22 draft accounts. The Board approved the accounts for sign off and submission.
(e) Skylon Tower
NK highlighted the continuing sticking point on securing a suitable insurance quote. RC will write to the Council’s Insurers and ask specific questions around this proposal in order to generate specific answers.

	RC


	6.
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP referred to the detailed report circulated to the Board prior to the meeting. He emphasised the level of construction currently happening on site which amounted to a multi-million investment by local companies in new premises on the EZ.

	

	7.
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
None raised.
	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Rotherwas Together – TG wanted as a matter of courtesy to  bring to the Board’s attention Rotherwas Together’s intention to erect a Rotherwas Angel Statue on the EZ site. The project needed planning permission and fund raising.  The Board saw this as a welcome addition reinforcing the history and heritage.

NK raised the issue of the installation of a sculpture on the Straight Mile which had received planning permission.  MP undertook to secure a costing for the installation of the plinth and surrounds.
Andrew Manning-Cox Chair of HEZ Executive Board – Andrew wanted to express his thanks to the Board for the pleasure it had been to be Chair for the last 4 plus years and what a privilege it had been. He emphasised the great team effort and how the outcomes on the EZ have been amazing.  He wanted to personally thank the Council Officers and particularly MP with whom he has worked closely over the years.  He also thanked WK for her support.  He expressed his thanks to CI for stepping up to be Chair for the final year of the EZ.

CI personally thanked AMC in return for his work as Chair particularly as for the last 12 months he has also been High Sheriff of Worcester.

PW gave a speech of appreciation on behalf of the Board thanking AMC for his tremendous service since 2018, highlighting some of the achievements the EZ had made during his tenure as Chair. On behalf of the Council and the Board he wished him well for the future.


	MP


	9.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· CI raised the issue of changing the day or timing of future EZ Executive Board Meetings and it was agreed to continue with a Monday afternoon but commence the meetings at 2 pm.  A list of dates will be sent to the Board in due course by WK.

	WK


	Signed:
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	Date:
	27 June 2023
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